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Key Dates 

 
A word from Mr Ward 

Congratulations Mr Hay – Head Teacher Wellbeing 
It is no secret that happy, balanced children thrive at school and in life. This edition of the 
newsletter focuses on wellbeing and the recent appointment of Mr Alex Hay as the head teacher. 
We are immensely proud of the wellbeing team and the work it does to support our students 
both in and beyond the classroom.  

Date: Event: 

March 5 Open Boys & Girls Basketball 

March 10 P & C AGM 7pm Staff Common Room ALL WELCOME 

March 15 School Photos 

March 18  Open Boys & Girls Soccer 

March 25 Formal Assembly  

March 25  Riverina Netball Trials 

March 26 Open Boys & Girls Bowls/Tennis  

March 26  Army Logistics Day - Bonegilla 

March 29 U15 Boys & Girls AFL Trials 

March 31 U15 Boys & Girls Soccer 

March 31 Parent Teacher Interviews TBC 

4th March 2021 | Finley High School 
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Year 7 Advisor 2022 
Planning has already begun to support our Year 7 class of 2022, with the appointment of Mr Gary 
Webb as the Year Advisor. Mr Webb is a Science and Agriculture teacher and runs our very 
successful Agriculture Program. School visits will begin soon. If you would like to speak to the 
school about the learning needs of your child coming to us in 2022, please don’t hesitate in giving 
us a call. 

Strategic Plan 2021 – 2024  
Our new plan will be finalised at the end of this term and has been informed from feedback given 
to us from teachers, executive, parents and students. We have identified the following as our 
strategic directions. 

1. Student growth & attainment 
2. Quality teaching and learning 
3. Learning culture of high expectations  

 
Zone Swimming 
It was an absolute privilege to drop into the Deniliquin pool last week 
and see our swim team compete against local schools. I was in 
Deniliquin attending meetings so the opportunity to support the team 
was perfect. I was lucky enough to watch a couple of races, chat to 
students, parents and thank Mr Tooke for his work. At the recent 
Regional Carnival in Leeton we had three students Remi Pyle, 12 years 
200m freestyle, Dakota Pyle 15 years 100m backstroke and Daniela 
Gargaro 100m backstroke, 50m backstroke, 50m freestyle achieve 
results that will take them all the way to state. Congratulations to 
all the students who participated, we wish our state swimmers all 
the best.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Farewell Mr Clark 
It is with much sadness that we bid farewell to Mr Clark, who has 
accepted a position at Kadina High School in Lismore and leaves 
a massive hole in our school. Mr Clark has been with us for 5 years 
and his knowledge and expertise especially with visual arts and 
photography is first class. The opportunity for Mr Clark to return 
to his family is a driving factor and we wish him all the best. Mr 
Sam Sharman, who was with us in 2019 returns. Mr Clark’s last 
day is the 12th March.  

Face to Face Meetings 
During the 2020 school year it was nice to hear from parents who said, “it was good that I was in 
the school all the time”. Now that travel has become possible so has the requirement for me to 
attend meetings face to face and not over Zoom. These last couple of weeks I have been off site in 
Wagga, Deniliquin and Sydney. When I am not in the school, Mr Whitty takes on the role of 
relieving principal. 
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PBL  
Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) is an educational process that brings together the whole-
school community to contribute to developing a positive, safe and supportive learning culture. 
The PBL framework assists schools to improve social, emotional, behavioural and academic 
outcomes for children and young people. 

When PBL is implemented well, teachers and students have more time to focus on relationships 
and classroom instruction. 
 Students and staff benefit from: 

• reduced problem behaviour 
• increased time focused on instruction 
• improved social-emotional wellbeing 
• positive and respectful relationships among students 

and staff 
• better support for teachers to teach, model and respond 

effectively to student needs 
• a predictable learning environment where staff and 

students know what is expected to deliver effective 
practices that can be sustained over time. 

Our team is led admirably by Mrs Nicole Close and is 
supported by teachers from each faculty and the SRC. 
Fortnightly meetings set weekly targets, discuss awards and 
focus on driving improvement to ensure we are respectful, 
responsible learners. 

MAPA Training 
This last week teachers from the support unit, SLSOs and executive staff engaged in MAPA 
(Management of Actual or Potential Aggression) training. MAPA training is one of the behaviour 
management training options available for Departmental staff. It provides strategies and skills to 
safely respond to anxious, hostile or violent behaviour.  

Jerilderie Public School Student Representative Council 
(SRC) Induction Assembly 
I was honoured to be asked to speak at the recent 
Jerilderie Public School Student Representative Council 
(SRC) Induction Assembly.  I would like to wish those 
students who were inducted all the best as they make 
decisions about the school and what happens in it and 
to it. 

Baldwin’s Buses 
Thank you to the team from Baldwin’s buses who have again made a generous donation to the 
school to support our welfare program. Their assistance will help students acquire uniforms, 
lunches and learning resources. We are most grateful for their support.  

Tutoring Program 
We are keen to begin a tutoring program before and after hours. We are also looking at the 
logistics of sending staff to our feeder schools in Jerilderie, Tocumwal and Berrigan, to support 
our students in those towns. This initiative is supported by the NSW Department of Education 
and its COVID intensive learning support program. Information will be provided to students and 
parents shortly. 

Jeff Ward, Principal  
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Finley High School 

Wellbeing Team  

2021 
 

   Mr Jeff Ward                   Mr Matthew Whitty    
                     Principal                                 Relieving Deputy Principal 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                 Mr Alex Hay       Mrs Amy Baxter                  Mrs Kathy Dempster               Mrs Jacqui O’Bryan 
       Head Teacher Wellbeing         Girls Advisor              Year 7 Advisor      Year 7 Advisor 
             Year 12 Advisor 
                 Boys Adviser 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       Mrs Madeline Jackson Ms Michelle Archinal            Mr Daryl Bird   Mrs Di Sexton 
             Year 8 Advisor        Year 9 Advisor                    Year 10 Advisor  Year 11 Advisor  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          Ms Karen Andrews    Miss Madeline Scott         Mrs Jodi Brown                 Mr Matthew Lieschke 
           School Counsellor                    School Counsellor          Student Support Officer            School Chaplain 
 
Uniform Information 
A friendly reminder to parents/carers and students that black Katmandu jackets are not 
acceptable as Finley High School Uniform. Our uniform shop/canteen has the correct black jacket 
available for purchase, please ensure that the correct uniform is worn. 
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Careers 
CSU Presentation 

On Monday 22nd February, Finley High School 
hosted a representative from Charles Sturt 
University for a Year 12 presentation about life 
and study at CSU. CSU has many campuses, two 
of which are relatively close by being located in 
Wagga and Albury.  Students met and spoke 
with CSU student recruitment officer Katie, for a 
general university information session covering 
topics such as available courses, entry pathways, 
on-campus accommodation and scholarships. 
Students were introduced to CSU’s Explore Days 
and OPEN Days where they can attend campus 
and participate in workshops of interest. Katie also spoke about the early entry programs such as 
SRS and ADVANTAGE and the local adjustment factors for regional students. Katie posed a ”3 
truths and a lie” question to the group for a CSU hoodie prize which went to Mickeely Cole who 
was the only student to correctly select the lie.  

 
 
Stage 5 Automotive Course in Term 4, 2021 

Year 9 & 10 TAFE NSW is offering a Stage 5 Automotive course in 
Term 4, 2021 at Deniliquin, Corowa or Albury TAFE campuses. 

The course provides Year 9 and 10 students an opportunity to 
achieve a Certificate I qualification in Automotive Vocational 
Preparation. It would involve 2 consecutive days per week for 8 
weeks from October to December. Days are to be confirmed for 
each location. 

Entries for this close next week - if you are interested see Mrs 
Philpot or Mrs White as soon as possible. 

 

Thank You letter 
 
Hi Jeff, 
 
I just wanted to let you know what wonderful ambassadors for Finley High School your Year 10 PE 
class were on Friday at the Primary School Zone Swimming Carnival. You would have been proud 
of them! They worked diligently all day and were most obliging and we were so grateful to have 
them as helpers. Thanks to Mr Tooke and Mrs Baxter for assisting in transporting and organising 
them.  
 
Please pass on my appreciation to the students and Mr Tooke and Mrs Baxter.  
 
Emma Phillips 
Teacher  
Berrigan Public School  
FInley Zone Swimming Carnival Co-Ordinator. 
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Canteen Roster and Community News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CANTEEN &  
UNIFORM SHOP 

Canteen Contact  -  
0473 946 683 

The Canteen/Uniform Shop is open from  
8.30am – 2.30pm Monday to Friday 

 
February  March 
8  T.Beaver  15   
9  M.Kleinschmidt  16  L.Loughridge 
10  K.Nicholls 17  J.Chellew 
11  N.Wilkinson  18  L.Knight 
12  E.Hurlston 19  B.Belling 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday 10th March,  
7pm in the Staff Common 

Room 
ALL WELCOME 
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